MINUTES
CARLOS TOWN BOARD
March 24, 2011

The regular meeting of the Carlos Town Board was held at the Carlos Elementary School on Thursday,
March 24, 2011 at 7:00 PM. Board members attending were Dwayne Waldorf, Rod Meyers, Ted Steidl,
Dean Yohnke, and Rebecca Anderson. Township Engineer Jeff Stabnow was also at the meeting.
Chairman Waldorf called the meeting to order with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Rod Meyers moved to approve the minutes of March 10th as printed. Dwayne Waldorf seconded the
motion and it carried. Ted Steid] abstained as he was not at this meeting. :

The boardI recapped information from the Douglas County Township Meeting held on Wednesday,
March 16",

The board recapped information from the Minnesota Association of Township meeting held today.
Most of the meetings dealt with record keeping, road issues, signage and insurance.

- Snow Policy: The board looked at both copies and Rebecca will incorporate these into one draft which
will be discussed at the April 14" meeting.

Animal Ordinance: Rebecca will type up a draft for the board to review at the April 14" meeting,

Zoning: There has only been one building permit issued since the first of the year, along with one
conditional use for a gun repair shop.

Committee Reports: Rod Meyers reported that at the annual weed meeting held on Wednesday, March
16", the county/state has removed a variety of weeds from the noxious list. :

The Signage Policy needs to be adopted by January 22, 2012. MAT feels it is important to have an
engineering study performed for township roads. There are changes from past road sign policy in where

too many signs have been installed and can now be taken down. A resolution is required to remove any
existing road signs. The only signs that are required by new statute are at railroad crossings and

indicating a minimum maintenance road. Stop signs and curves are not required. Once a plan is

adopted, any changes will be covered under the new law, therefore the township is not responsible.

There being no further business, Rod Meyers moved to adjourn. Ted Steidl seconded the motion and it
carried. The meeting ended at 10:00 PM.
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